
 
BARMBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL 

Contact Parish Clerk:  Mrs. Vivien L.E. Cox.  Tel:  01759 302290 
 Email:  ParishClerkBMPC@gmail.com, Website:  http://www.barmbymoor.net 

 

Future Parish Council Meetings 
Future meeting date for 2022:   15 December. 

 

 
Parish Update 

 
 
Parish Councillor Vacancies – another Parish Councillor had to resign due to work 
commitments.  The first vacancy was filled by Co-option on the 6 October and the second 
vacancy was filled on the 3 November.  Welcome to Janet Britton and Gareth Shephard who 
are our new Parish Councillors. 
 
Sam Appleton – big thank you to Sam for sitting on the Parish Council for several years.  Sam 
had to resign due to work commitments, he will be missed as he had heaps of local 
knowledge to contribute to meetings. 
 
Defibrillator outside the Village Hall  - some people have concerns on the procedures on when 
to use the Defibrillator.  The Parish Council have been in touch with Yorkshire Ambulance 

Service and have arranged a familiarisation session in the Village Hall.  Everyone welcome 
to attend, on 25 January at 10.00 am in the Village Hall.  Please can you pass this 

date onto friends in the village, and let either a Parish Councillor or clerk know that you will 
be attending so we have an idea of the numbers.  This is an important issue, which is 
extremely helpful if ever you need to use the Defibrillator. 
 
Refuge light on the A1079 near Kimberley House – was reported out of order to East Riding 
last month. 
 
Community Speed Watch –the volunteers are working frequently carrying out more speed 
checks in Main Street.  They are also counting how many HGV’s travel through Main Street.   
Anyone who wishes to join the volunteers please contact Bronya Emmison, Mobile:  
07711137680.  Volunteers are especially needed in Sutton Lane.  
 
Remembrance Sunday – was well attended with 71 in the congregation, and was conducted 
by Chaplain Annie Harrison.  A Pocklington School boy played the Last Post on his cornet, also 
in attendance were army and air cadets as well as members from the Royal British Legion.  
Wreaths were laid at St. Catherine’s Church and at the Wolds Gliding Club memorials by both 
Pocklington and Barmby Moor Councillors as well as from members of the 102 and 405 
Squadron. 
 

http://www.barmbymoor.net/


 
 
Traffic concerns in Barmby Moor village and Sutton Lane – the Parish Council are still waiting 
for the report from Traffic Management and ERYC’s Highways Engineers.  At the time of 
writing this update, Parish Councillors will be attending the Western Parishes Liaison Meeting 
on Tuesday, 15 November to ask why no reports have been circulated to Parish Councils.  
Hopefully we will have answers in the Parish Update in the New Year. 
 
Barmby Moor Neighbourhood Plan - ERYC have confirmed that Andrew Ashcroft Planning 
Ltd will be appointed to undertake the role of Examiner for the examination into the Barmby 
Moor Neighbourhood Plan 2022-2037. 
 
Dog Fouling the footpaths and verges –the great majority of dog walkers do pick up after 
their dog, and get really annoyed with the few who don’t, as they don’t want to be “tarred 
with the same brush”.  There is no excuse for not picking up.  All East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council litter bins may be used for disposing of bagged up dog waste collected whilst walking 
your dog.  If anyone leaves bags of dog waste on trees, bushes, the base of a lamp post etc., 
they are committing a littering offence that may also be punished by way of a £75 fixed 
penalty being issued.  If you would like to report an offender, please ring the dog warden 
(Neil Mobile:  07880736552 or ERYC Tel:  01482 393939.  Unfortunately the situation is 
getting worse both in Flat Lane and Keldspring Lane. 
 
Village Hall – the PC together with the Village Hall Committee have joined together and  
ordered a projector and screen to be installed above the stage in the hall.  Installation is 
nearly complete. 
 
ACV 64: Asset of Community Value – Councillor Gregory has re-nominated the Boot & Slipper 
as an asset in the community.  This has been accepted by East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
which lasts for 5 years. 
 
Gritting the footpaths this winter – the Parish Council has arranged for the footpaths to be 
gritted this winter when necessary. 
 
Christmas Lights – members are looking forward to the great display of Christmas Lights in the 
village, which seem to exceed each year.  The Parish Council have offered to pay for the 
Christmas tree which will be sited at the Boot & Slipper, with lights donated from Andy and 
John. 
 
 
 
 

HAPPY CHRISTMAS TO ALL 
 AND HAVE A GREAT NEW YEAR 

2023 


